
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
 

MINUTES OF MEETING – November 11, 2019 
  

Members Present:    Michele Cormier, Lauren Bradley and John Turner 
  Linda Dupont 
   

The meeting began at 7:00 PM  
The minutes of October 28, 2019 were approved and signed.  
Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 
DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS: 
 
 
The American Legion has removed the crosses at the Memorial Site as scheduled.  The crosses 
have been placed in the Town Forest garage.  Lauren Bradley volunteered to contact the Gover-
nor’s Office in writing regarding his remarks on WMUR on November 5th in reference to the 
site. 
 
The board reviewed and approved one Demolition permit: 
 
D22-19    Dennis Tupick  Remove Addition to rear of House 
 
The board reviewed and approved a septic permit for 600 Durand Road. 
 
Lauren Bradley drafted a letter regarding the 10-year plan of NH DOT siting the need to revisit 
the needs of US Route 2 within Randolph, that was not included in their outline of the 10-year 
plan.  All board members signed the letter. 
 
Due to the diligence of the Town’s Volunteer Fire Department members during this last year, the 
board reviewed the budget and agreed to divide the budgeted amount to all the volunteers as an 
appreciation for their efforts due to the unforeseen activities on US Route 2. 
 
The board agreed to review RSA Chapter 286 for handling of public events and/or assemblies 
within Randolph.  This will be discussed at the 2020 Town Meeting in March. 
 
Michele Cormier reviewed her research of Randolph Hill Road.  It is 1.7 miles long with 14 
catch basins, some need to be raised and others lowered.  This is a consideration for 2020 paving 
project – to be advertised for bids and to invite those that have responded to Michele’s inquiries 
to bid as well. 

Approved 



 
John Turner voiced concerns of the dirt roads and asked if they could be graded twice a year.  
The town has purchased a rock rake and it can be done without using an outside contractor.  The 
board agreed to grading the dirt roads twice a year. 
 
 
Michele Cormier moved to adjourn at 7:50 PM. 

Randolph Board of Selectmen 
 
___________ __________________  _________ _____________________ 
Michele Cormier, Co-Chairman  John Turner, Selectmen 
 
_________ ____________________  ______________________________ 
Lauren Bradley, Co-Chairman  Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen 
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